

STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

May 28, 2024

Jeffrey Barbadora
Permitting Specialist
Crown Castle
1800 W. Park Drive, Suite 250
Westborough, MA 01581
Jeff.Barbadora@crowncastle.com

RE: TS-T-MOBILE-163-230613 – T-Mobile request for an order to approve tower sharing at an existing telecommunications facility located at 10 North Ridge Drive, Windham, Connecticut. Request for Extension of Construction.

Dear Jeffrey Barbadora:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction time submitted on behalf of T-Mobile, for the above-referenced tower share request, dated May 24, 2024.

Pursuant to Condition No. 11 of the Council's decision letter dated August 3, 2023, the Council hereby grants an extension of time until August 3, 2025 to complete construction.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should T-Mobile decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

Milwishal

MAB/ANM/laf

From: Barbadora, Jeff < Jeff.Barbadora@crowncastle.com>

Sent: Friday, May 24, 2024 2:06 PM

To: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov>

Subject: FW: Council Decision Letter: TS-T-MOBILE-163-230613 - 10 North Ridge Drive,

Windham

Good afternoon,

Would the Council please extend TS-T-Mobile-163-230613 at 10 North Ridge Drive Windham CT? T-Mobile will not be in construction until after August of 2024, so an extension of the approval is needed.

Thanks,

Jeffrey Barbadora

Permitting Specialist 781-970-0053

Crown Castle

1800 W. Park Drive, Suite 250 Westborough, MA 01581